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January Annual Meeting 

 Since we will be unable to use the 

fire station meeting room for meetings 

at this time, we will not be holding an 

official 2022 PHA Annual Meeting.  

Therefore, we are conducting the elec-

tion and 2022 budget approval by mail

-in ballot. 

At least 40 ballots must be cast for a 

valid election so please return your 

ballot to the PHA by January 26, 

2022. 

The ballot can be found on page 5  

of this newsletter. 
Watch for information regarding the May 

General Meeting 

 
 
 

2022 Proposed  

Budget Summary 

The 2022 Proposed Budget is 

up on the website, 

www.pinery.org. Copies are 

also available in the PHA office 

in the lower level of the fire sta-

tion (8170 Hillcrest Way).  

E xercise your right to vote in 

the 2022 PHA election. 

 The vital positions on the Ex-

ecutive Board (EB) and Commu-

nity Services Committee (CSC) 

help maintain our sense of com-

munity, interface with Douglas 

County for community issues, 

manage finances and coordinate 

key Pinery activities. Two (2) 

Executive Board positions and 

three (4) CSC positions are up 

for election. Find out more about 

the candidates on pages 8 and 9 

of this newsletter. 

 Go to the Pinery website, 

www.pinery.org/About/Board & 

Committees for more infor-

mation regarding EB and CSC 

responsibilities. 

 
Make Your Vote Count 

 Please note: you must be a 2022 

PHA member in good standing (dues 

current) within Pinery filings 1-8A to 

vote or run for a position in the January 

election.  

 
2022 Recycle Calendar 

F or your convenience, the 2022 

Recycle calendar has been insert-

ed into this newsletter. Recycle days 

may also be found on the calendars on 

the last pages of each newsletter. 
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PHA Staff Position Opening 

 
The Pinery Homeowners’ Association is looking to fill the position 
for Finance Office Administrator. Our office is responsible for sup-
porting services to over 1800 residents and all volunteer committee 
members necessary to operate the Pinery Homeowner’s Associa-
tion.   

This is a part-time position in a small office with five part-time em-
ployees. Workload is expected to require 25-28 hours per week de-
pending on the season. Pay range is $17-$21 per hour based on ex-
perience. A Pinery resident, with love for this community is pre-
ferred, but not required. Position to start mid-February 2022. 

Proficiency in QuickBooks and Microsoft Office 365 (Word, Outlook, 
Access and Excel) is required. Experience working with volunteer 
boards is preferred.  

Application and resume must be submitted by January 21, 2022. 

 

Who is eligible to vote in the PHA Election? 

If you are a member in good standing for the year 2022 you may 

vote. A member in good standing lives in Pinery filings 1-8a and 

has paid the 2022 $33 membership fee in one of the following 

ways:  

• directly  

• as a Pinery trash customer or 

• as a Pinery RV lot lessee 

How do I vote? 

You may cast your vote in the following way: 

• Mail or deliver your completed and signed ballot to: PHA, 

8170 Hillcrest Way, Parker, CO 80134 so that it is received no 

later than January 26, 2022. (See pages 5 and 6.) 
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“The Pinery Homeowner” is a publication of The Pinery Homeowners’ Association, Inc. (PHA), a   
private, not-for-profit organization. The PHA reserves absolute editorial discretion over the content 
of the Homeowner and may reject a submission for any reason. Advertisement in The Pinery Home-
owner should not be construed as an endorsement of products or services by The Pinery Homeown-
ers’ Association. The Pinery Homeowner is the medium through which the PHA communicates 
with its members. It is not a forum for the views of individual members of the PHA or other indi-
viduals or groups.  

 
 
 
 
 

                Homeowner 
 

 
Would You Like to  

Advertise in  

The Pinery Newsletter? 
 
 

Advertising information  
can be found at:   

 
www.pinery.org 

or by calling:  
 

303-841-8572 
 

Newsletter deadlines  
can be found on the  

calendar page  
of this newsletter. 

        
                

              Homeowner 

 
  

March 2022 

Newsletter Deadline 

for Advertisers 
 

February 7, 2022 

 
Fencing 

A ll fences need to be submitted to the ARC for approval.  In 
order to maintain the open space environment characteristic of 

the Pinery, use of split rail fencing is encouraged where fencing is 
needed.  Where containment of animals or small children is the 
goal, 2" x4" welded wire may be used on the inside of the fence, 
not to exceed the top rail, to ground level.  Fences can be up to 6 
feet high.  Privacy fences are only allowed in special circumstanc-
es. 

Placement of the fence should be at or within setbacks specified in 
the “Dwelling, Construction, and Fence Restrictions” in the appli-
cable Pinery Protective Covenants.  To see the covenants go to The 
Pinery website at: https://www.pinery.org/arc-covenants 

 
Submittal for architectural review should include at a minimum: 

 
• Plot plan for property showing: 

 Location of existing dwelling 

 Location of property lines and easements 

 Location of proposed fence 

 Measurements between all of the above 

 Drawing of proposed fence including location and width 
of gates (48" maximum) 

• Description of fence material (e.g. 2-rail split rail with 2" x4" 
welded wire).  

• Signatures of affected neighbors to indicate that they are 
aware of the proposed change, the meeting date, and time the 
plan will be presented to the ARC. 

COVENANT CORNER  
The Pinery Architectural Review Committee 

Commercial Signs  

  Commercial (advertising) signs are not allowed in The Pinery.  
Please remove any of these signs. 

https://www.pinery.org/arc-covenants
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What if I have an emergency and my street isn't plowed? 

If an emergency situation occurs, call 911. Equipment will be divert-
ed for emergencies ONLY WHEN REQUESTED BY AN EMER-
GENCY SERVICE AGENCY OR THE DOUGLAS COUNTY 
SHERIFF'S DEPARTMENT. The Sheriff's Department is in con-
stant communication with PW Ops personnel during snow events so 
snow removal equipment can be detoured to assist emergency ser-
vices.  
 

Who is responsible for damaged mailboxes? 

Mailboxes installed along roadways are at the risk of the owner. 
Mailboxes damaged from lack of owner maintenance, weight of 
snow from plowing, or vandalism is not the responsibility of the 
County. Postal regulations require residents to clean snow from in 
front of mailboxes to allow for mail delivery. Douglas County en-
courages the clustering of individual mailboxes to minimize potential 
damage during snowstorms and to increase efficiency of mail deliv-
ery. To learn more about mailbox clustering, please call 
303.660.7480. 

 
Some FAQ Regarding Snow Removal 

 

RV Dump Station News 

B ecause of problems with 

frozen pipes in the past, 

the water at the dump station 

was shut off on November 1 

and will be turned back on in 

the spring. The dump facilities 

will still be available. 

 

 

 

 

 
RV Storage Lot  

and Snow Removal 

The Pinery Storage Facility 

Lease (Page 2, paragraph 5) 

states that the Association 

does not do removal of snow. 

In addition to being very 

costly, plowing snow at the 

lots would be problematic. 

The soft surfaces at the lot 

could be easily damaged and 

snow would, of necessity, be 

plowed in front of spaces of 

lessees. 

Be sure to be aware of this as 

you make plans for use of 

your stored vehicle(s). 

 
RV Lot 

Reminders 

 

Snow Removal Information 

 
Snow Removal – Resident Responsibilities  

D etailed information regarding resident snow removal responsi-
bilities is available on the Douglas County website https://

www.douglas.co.us/road-work/snow-and-ice-removal/ for your use. 
 
Pinery residents should be aware of the following: 
 

•Any vehicles parked in the roadway, blocking access, will cause 
the snowplow not to clear that street.  Note that streetside overnight 
parking is also a violation of Pinery Protective Covenants. 
 

•It is illegal to place any snow and ice from private property (e.g. 
driveway) onto the street or public right-of-way. 
 
From the Douglas County Website:   
Anyone who violates the snow removal policy is committing a class 
2 petty offense and if convicted is punishable by a fine not to exceed 
$50 per violation.  This ordinance is enforced by the Douglas Coun-
ty Sheriff’s Office. 

https://www.douglas.co.us/road-work/snow-and-ice-removal/
https://www.douglas.co.us/road-work/snow-and-ice-removal/
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ELECTION OF EXECUTIVE BOARD  

AND COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

ACTION BY BALLOT IN LIEU OF A MEETING OF  

THE PINERY HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION, INC. 

  
Notice is hereby given that The Pinery Homeowners’ Association, Inc. (“PHA”) solicits your vote by written 

ballot for the purpose of electing members to the Executive Board and Community Services Committee (CSC).  
  
I/We represent myself/ourselves to be members(s) of the PHA and, as a member in good standing, cast my/our 

vote as indicated below: 
 
Community Services Committee (CSC) Candidates - Vote for the following candidates for the 
Community Services Committee (CSC) (please complete and/or mark up to FOUR names): 

□ Deb Cain (incumbent)  ÿ ____________________ 

□ ___________________________________________ (write-in) 

□ ___________________________________________ (write-in) 

□ ___________________________________________ (write-in) 

□ ___________________________________________ (write-in) 
  
2022 Budget - Vote on the proposed 2022 Budget: 

 □ Approve the proposed 2022 Budget 

 □ Disapprove the proposed 2022 Budget 
 
Executive Board Candidates - Vote for the Executive Board Committee (please complete and/or 
mark up to TWO names): 

□ Sonia Eyre 

□ Meagen Kentfield 

□ ___________________________________________ (write-in) 
 
 
At least 40 Members must cast votes for a valid election.  Candidates with the highest number of votes will be 

elected.  Mail ballots are not revocable.  
 
Please return your ballot using the mailer on the reverse of this ballot. The ballot must be received by 

The Pinery Homeowners’ Association, Inc. no later than 5:00 p.m. on January 26, 2022 to be counted.   

If you have any questions regarding this process, contact the PHA office at (303) 841-8572.  

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

 

              

Owner(s) Signature       Date   

 

        

Print Name of Owner(s) 

 

          

Address    
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2022 Ballot for Election of PHA Executive Board and Community Services Committee Members 

Instructions: Please completely fill out the form on the reverse. Carefully remove this page. In order to preserve 

the secrecy of your selections, fold your ballot as indicated and seal/tape the secrecy sleeve and mailer as instructed 

and mail to the PHA at the address listed below or drop in the drop box outside the Pinery HOA office. 

 

 

 

 

Fold down here first—tape at top to seal secrecy sleeve. 

—————————————————————————————————————————————— 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fold down here second—tape to seal for mailing to PHA Office 

__________________________________________________________________________________ 
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2022 PHA Candidates 
 

Community Services  

Committee (CSC) 

Deb Cain (incumbent) 

Deb (and her husband, Michael) 

moved to the Pinery in 2016, 

after living on a five acre mini-

ranch on the western slope for 

30 years. They  decided to move 

to the front range after much 

pleading from their adult chil-

dren (who were tired of driving 

over two mountain passes to vis-

it). Mike and Deb chose the Pi-

nery because of its beautiful, 

wilderness-type setting, and (of 

course) proximity to their kids 

and they are glad they did! They 

are thrilled that they found their 

“forever community” and can’t 

imagine living anywhere else! 

Deb is a retired middle school 

counselor and has always been 

very involved with her profes-

sional and personal communi-

ties. She loves the welcoming 

atmosphere of the Pinery and 

would like to continue to be a 

part of maintaining that sense of 

community, as well as creating 

new traditions for members of 

the Pinery family. 

When the opportunity arose to 

serve on the Community Ser-

vices Committee, it seemed like 

the perfect way for Deb to get 

involved. She hopes that her life 

 

Executive Board 

Meagan Kentfield 

 Meagan is an East Coast trans-
plant, having lived most of her 
life in Maryland.  Her work 
moved her to Colorado 6.5 years 
ago and she immediately fell in 
love with The Pinery and all of its 
beauty!  Meagan and her husband, 
Jason, live here with their 3 adult 
children and 2 cats.  In their spare 
time they enjoy camping and en-
couraging their children to come 
along and participate in “Forced 
Family Fun”. 

 Meagan has 34+ years’ experi-
ence working for the government 
in a myriad of leadership posi-
tions and support roles.  She has a 
crazy passion for policy and regu-
lations.  She has a Bachelor’s de-
gree in Business and a Master’s in 
Human Resources Manage-
ment.  Additionally, she recently 
obtained her Project Management 
Professional (PMP) certification, 
which helps her stay organized at 
work and at home.  She has a gift 
for being extremely detail orient-
ed, which helps with problem 
solving and resolving issues.   

 Advocating for positive change 
and helping others is very im-
portant to Meagan in both her per-
sonal and professional life.  Serv-

experiences and love of the Pinery 

will convince homeowners to 

choose her to continue to serve 

this wonderful place that she calls 

home  

ing the community where she 
lives has been a long held de-
sire and she has been searching 
for ways to give back to her 
adopted hometown and neigh-
borhood. Meagan feels that be-
ing a member of The Pinery 
Executive Board would be a 
win/win for all and she looks 
forward to having the oppor-
tunity to work with everyone. 

Sonia Eyre 

Sonia and her husband, David 

fell in love with The Pinery the 

very first time their real estate 

agent drove into The Pinery!   

Soon after moving into their 

home in 1992, she became in-

volved in the Pinery HOA, and 

in 1995 was elected to the PHA 

board.  At that time, the PHA 

board was responsible for the 

tasks of today’s CSC and the 

executive board.  5 of the 6 

years on the board, she served as 

president, supporting the com-

munity and the day-to-day oper-

ations of the PHA.  During her 

time on the board, many land 

development changes were hap-

pening in areas surrounding the 

Pinery. She was able to put her 

Community/Urban Planning 

professional experience to good 

work! She continued to repre-

sent the PHA board, as an ad 

hoc committee member, and 

work with Douglas County 

Community Planning and De-

velopment on projects that im-

pacted our community.   
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Classic Pinery Filings  
Covenants Available Online 

  
 Covenants for Pinery filings 
1-8A can be found on our web-
site, www.pinery.org 
 
 
 About/Board and Commit-
tees/Architectural Review 
Committee/Covenants  
 
 
 If you don’t know your filing, 
there are instructions to help 
you determine which filing you 
are in. 

 

 

 

 

Pinery Teens 

Occasionally the PHA of-

fice receives calls from res-

idents asking about snow 

removal. They would prefer 

to hire a local young person 

than a snow removal com-

pany to shovel off their 

porch and driveway. If you 

are interested in helping in 

this way, and would like to 

be put on our teen resource 

list, please contact the PHA 

office at 303-841-8572. 

The Pinery has been the only 

home that their two kids have 

known!   Once the kids were in 

school, she focused her time and 

energy on their schools and ex-

tracurricular activities.  She spent 

the 14 years volunteering for 

schools in The Pinery, serving as 

PTO president for 6 years, in ad-

dition to School Accountability 

Committees for 12 years.  Addi-

tionally, Sonia was the organiza-

tional leader of The Rising Stars 

4H Club for 10 years, and the 

parent manager for her daugh-

ter’s dance team.  The kids are 

now grown, she finds that she 

can dedicate more time to The 

Pinery community.  She thinks 

it’s safe to say that volunteering 

is a way of life for her and 

doesn’t see that changing any 

time soon!   She looks forward 

the opportunity to serve on The 

Pinery Executive Board, bring-

ing a knowledge of our commu-

nity workings to the board and 

continue to make our community 

a wonderful place to live! 

 

Christmas Tree Disposal 
 

You can Recycle your tree 

 

December 26—January 31 

 

Castle Rock 

500 Fairgrounds Drive  
 

 Bring Christmas trees by at anytime and place in the mulch-

ing area. When recycling your tree, please be sure they are com-

pletely undecorated. This means removing all ornaments, lights, 

tinsel, garland, plastic wrap, tree stands, wire, rope, nails, etc. be-

fore bringing trees to be recycled. Live trees with artificial snow 

sprayed on the branches cannot be mulched.  
 

Mulch available on-site while supplies last. 
 

Call Douglas County Parks Department  

at 720-733-6990 for more information. 
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Fire Mitigation 

FireWise National certification status renewed! 
 
 The Pinery was required to meet 1,800 hours for 2021, or the equivalent expense of $48,960. Our actual 

investment total equated to almost double that amount!  These hours and expenses included the cost The 

Pinery HOA paid for the chipping truck to come to residents, staff time, and mostly the hours or expenses 

from all the work our residents did themselves or hired someone to do.  The total number of hours recorded 

alone from our residents were 1,335 and the total HOA/Resident cost was $84,965! 

 WOW!  This is an impressive statement of our Residents commitment to helping The Pinery be safer 

from fires.  Based on the Fire Mitigation hours submitted by November 15, 2021, we had 89 people partici-

pate in Fire Mitigation activities and 95 participants with Chipper Days. We were able to remove around 

139 cubic yards of vegetation during the Chipper Days event.  THANK YOU, THANK YOU!  We would 

particularly like to thank those who also helped neighbors with Fire Mitigation.  

 The deadline to report this year was November 15th, any mitigation hours received after November 14 

will count toward next year’s hours.  You can put in hours at any time on our website, www.Pinery.org.  

Scroll down and click on the Firewise information near the bottom of the page and then click on Firewise 

log and input the requested information.  If you are not able to do the on-line form for hours and expenses, 

you can email us at pha@pinery.org or mail us the information including your name and address.  

 As an incentive to do Fire Mitigation activities and report your hours to the HOA, we quarterly pull 3  

names from those that submit hours during the year and award $25 gift certificates. For this drawing to hap-

pen, we need a minimum of 25 entries. (In my reporting I am finding there may still be several residents 

needing to submit their hours worked from the chipping event. If you need to, please record, as every bit 

helps!) Congratulations to the following people whose names were drawn for 3rd Quarter 2021. 
 
 Kristin McMahan, Charles Gaughan, and Rex Dolley.  Thank you for your participation! 
 
 Firewise is a national recognition program that helps communities take action and ownership in prepar-
ing and protecting their homes against the threat of wildfire.  We live in a high-risk wildfire area and need 
to work together to do all we can to reduce the risk of wildfire destruction to our homes and families.  Some 
insurance companies give a discount if you live in a certified Firewise community.  
 
Colorado allows tax deductions for certain Fire Mitigation Expenses 
 
 Individuals, estates and trusts may claim a subtraction on their Colorado income tax return for certain 
actual costs incurred in performing wildfire mitigation on their property.  The subtraction is equal to either 
50% or 100% (depending on the tax year) of the qualifying costs for performing wildfire mitigation 
measures. The total subtraction a taxpayer can claim per tax year is limited to $2,500. 
It can include costs (must have a receipt) for things such as: 
 

• Payment to a contractor to perform wildfire mitigation measures (removing dead trees and shrubs or 
pruning) 

• The cost of a chainsaw if purchased primarily for wildfire mitigation 
  
 For more information go to: Microsoft Word - Income65.doc (colorado.gov) 
 
Fire Mitigation Committee 

The Fire Wise Committee has identified a focus to work on mitigation within the Pinery open spaces for the 
upcoming year. If you would like to be part of the Fire Mitigation Committee, please let us know! 
 
Submitted by: Natalie Watkins, The Pinery HOA Fire Mitigation Coordinator 

http://www.Pinery.org
mailto:pha@pinery.org
https://tax.colorado.gov/sites/tax/files/Income65.pdf
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Use of the  

Pinery Logo 
 

Because the Pinery logo is 
a registered trademark, it 
may not be used for any 
purpose by either an indi-
vidual or corporation with-
out written approval of the 
PHA Board prior to use.  

 
Douglas County  

Emergency Notification  

System—CodeRED 

L ife can change in a mo-

ment - make sure you are 

connected to the CodeRED 

emergency notification sys-

tem in Douglas County! The 

system, CodeRED, is a high-

speed telephone emergency 

notification service allowing 

public safety agencies the 

ability to deliver pre-recorded 

information to targeted areas 

within the county.  
 

 Douglas County's public 

safety agencies encourage 

everyone to register their con-

tact information in the 

CodeRED system (reverse 

911).  Registration is not au-

tomatic, but it may be critical 

to your safety and that of your 

family.   

  Please register online at 

douglascountycodered.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Is Your House Number  
Clearly Visible? 

 

P lease make sure that your 

house number is placed on 

your home as well as on your 

mailbox. The numbers need to 

be large enough to be easily 

read from the street and in a 

color that can be clearly seen. 

• Emergency vehicles need to 

be able to easily find your 

home 

• Those delivering packages 

look for numbers on houses 

These are times when  
you definitely want to be found. 

 

Classified Ad 

Wanted: Fiddle Player to 

play bluegrass in our back-

yard band. No gigs, no 

money, just fun playing on 

the deck. Give me a call.  

Garry Kuka,  

303-907-8515 

 
 
 
 

Anonymous  
 Complaints 

 
Reminder: The Architec-
tural Review Committee is 
unable to address anony-
mous complaints. 
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